

September 2020
Dear Families,

Welcome back to an exciting new school year! I hope everyone had a fun-filled summer.  I am thrilled to be teaching the Grade 1/2 class this year, and I have many new and exciting activities planned for the year. I would like to extend a big welcome to new students and to all returning students. It is my hope to make this year fun, challenging and successful for all students.

We will be spending a great deal of time during the first weeks of school, establishing new routines that will help everyone to feel safe, and well prepared for the year. Some routines will be similar or the same as last year, but there will be many new changes to our classroom this year, and routines that teach us how to interact and move around the school safely.
It is very important to me that the classroom environment is one in which all the children feel comfortable and secure.  I encourage all parents and students to speak to me if you have questions related to your child’s safety around Covid or any other topic during the school year.  I will do my best to handle problems quickly and solve them in a positive manner.  Feel free to send me an email or give me a call at school, to discuss any questions or concerns you have. 
This year students in Grade 1 will be receiving instruction for French from our new French Teacher (TBD), as well as the Grade 2 students, and I will be teaching all the other subjects. As well, the School Board is continuing with STEM, with a focus on math and science. Students will work in 100-minute block with the STEM teacher Mrs. Dewaele.
Classroom Rules
We have 4 rules in our classroom:

1. Treat others with respect and kindness.
2. Keep hands, feet, and objects to yourself.

3. Listen carefully to instructions and lessons.

4. Never give up! Always do your best!
I believe these 4 simple rules are the cornerstone to any successful classroom environment.  It is my job to provide opportunities to engage students in meaningful, educational activities, but I strongly believe students need to take an active role in their learning and take responsibility for following instructions and completing tasks.  It is my hope that students learn to not only do this, but also learn to be aware of how their actions both in and out of the classroom can affect their classmates’ feelings and ability to learn.
If a child chooses not to follow our rules, the consequences are as follows:
First time: Verbal or non-verbal prompt to cue student of his/her inappropriate behaviour.
Second time: Direct verbal reminder. Warning.
Third time: 5 minutes at recess.

Fourth time: 10 minutes at recess.

Fifth time:  15 minutes at recess. Note or call home
Water Bottles

The children must bring a water bottle to school.  This year the fountains will only be used as water-bottle refill stations.  Students will not be allowed to drink directly from fountains. Students will be reminded to bring their water bottles home at least once a week to be washed. (I will remind them on Fridays)
Nutrition Break – Making Good Food Choices

At the 1st nutrition break, we have been talking about making good food choices by choosing food items that will give us energy and keep ourselves feeling full until the 2nd nutrition break.  The children are encouraged to eat their healthiest food item (e.g., fruit, vegetables and dip, yogurt, etc) first, in addition to 1-3 other healthy and nutrient-dense foods and snacks.  Treats are encouraged to be eaten at the 2nd nutrition break and after they have eaten the remainder of their lunch.

Allergy Alert
As we are a nut-free school, please ensure you send snacks that do not contain nuts or are clearly labelled nut-free.  

Agendas
Each student from Grades 1-8 will be receiving an agenda.  At this time agendas cannot travel back and forth between home and school. I will be posting information and reminders on Brightspace for the time being. At a later point in time after the students have learned how to complete their agendas, the agenda will be sent home and remain at home for weekly print practice. More information to follow. 
As a result of not having agendas, please call the school or email me with any information you normally would have communicated via the agenda. 
If you child is absent please call the school, please do not send emails regarding same day absences.
Brightspace /D2L

All students in the class will have ongoing access to Brightspace/D2L during the school year. This will be the main method to communicate with you concerning information, reminders, events and the occasional homework assignments during the school year.
School Supplies & Sharing:
Due to Covid students should not bring toys from home to school. Items hear at school cannot be shared between students; each student needs to have their own supplies to use. It is recommended that students each bring a pencil case, a glue stick, an eraser, a pair of scissors, a set of colouring pencils and a basic set of markers. I am also going to recommend you send a box of Kleenex for you child to keep at his/her desk, and of course a pair of indoor shoes. 
I encourage you to support your child’s learning by asking your child what we are learning at school and supporting education with your positive comments and actions.  Please feel comfortable to contact me at school 519-688-0049, or email me at cbrooke@bhncdsb.ca .
 I look forward to a great year!
Mrs. C Brooke
